[bookmark: _Hlk161218779]           Minutes of the Special Meeting
of the Massachusetts Board of Elementary and Secondary Education
Meeting held virtually via Zoom
Monday, September 23, 2024, 5:02 p.m. – 6:13 p.m.  

Members of the Board of Elementary and Secondary Education Present:   
Matthew Hills, Vice-Chair, Newton 
Ioannis Asikis, Brookline, Student Member 
Ericka Fischer, Worcester
Farzana Mohamed, Newton 
Michael Moriarty, Holyoke  
Dálida Rocha, Worcester
Mary Ann Stewart, Lexington 
Patrick Tutwiler, Secretary of Education, Andover 
Martin West, Newton  

Member of the Board of Elementary and Secondary Education Absent: 
Katherine Craven, Chair, Brookline

Russell D. Johnston, Acting Commissioner of Elementary and Secondary Education 

******************************************************************************
Vice-Chair Hills called the special meeting to order at 5:02 p.m. and members introduced themselves. He noted that new student member Ioannis Asikis would be formally introduced at the regular meeting on Tuesday, September 24, 2024. Vice-Chair Hills announced that this special meeting of the Board of Elementary and Secondary Education (Board/BESE) is being livestreamed and recorded. He asked Acting Commissioner Johnston and Rob Curtin, Chief Officer of Data, Assessment, and Accountability, to introduce tonight’s topic. 

Acting Commissioner Russell Johnston welcomed everyone and introduced the presentation on the work of the Accountability System Review Advisory Committee. He said Dr. Chris Domaleski and Dr. Carla Evans ​from the National Center for the Improvement of Educational Assessment would present the advisory committee’s report and recommendations and engage in discussion with the Board.

The Acting Commissioner said in fall 2023, the Department of Elementary and Secondary Education (DESE) invited representatives from stakeholder organizations across the Commonwealth to participate on a committee charged with identifying a set of guiding principles and recommendations for DESE to consider in its review of the district and school accountability system. The goal of the committee was to assist DESE in developing an improved measure of school quality that aligns with the Educational Vision and conforms to existing federal and state laws. 
 
The committee’s meetings were facilitated by Dr. Domaleski and Dr. Evans with support from DESE staff. The final report includes the list of committee members, summarizes the committee’s discussions at these meetings, and offers recommendations that will inform DESE’s future work in this area. 

Acting Commissioner Johnston introduced Rob Curtin, Chief Officer of Data, Assessment, and Accountability, who noted that no action would be taken at this meeting other than to hear about and discuss the advisory report. Mr. Curtin presented an overview of the advisory committee’s purpose, the organizations that were invited to participate, the advisory committee’s meetings and process between December 2023-June 2024, and the advisory committee’s scope. He thanked the members of the committee for their work and said the report is being released today. Mr. Curtin turned the presentation over to Dr. Carla Evans ​and Dr. Chris Domaleski from the National Center for the Improvement of Educational Assessment.

Dr. Evans gave an overview of the foundations of the final report: moving from vision to design, describing accountability system goals, and reaching consensus on four design principles: 
· Collect and report a broad range of indicators
· ​“Right-size” federal requirements​
· Leverage flexibility where possible and where appropriate​
· Develop and integrate robust systems of support​

Dr. Domaleski said a key takeaway is that the committee recommended one coherent federal and state accountability system with three categories of indicators.​
· Category 1: Core ESSA required indicators
· Category 2: Supplemental indicators
· Category 3: State reporting and resources 

Dr. Domaleski described proposed indicators that could be included in each of the three categories. He concluded by stating that steps for design specifications should include at minimum:
· Establish operational definitions and business rules​
· Establish aggregation rules and performance expectations​
· Address exceptions​
· Examine and refine
Erica Gonzales, Associate Commissioner of Data and Accountability, outlined steps DESE plans to take, including:
· Review report and recommendations – DESE staff and Accountability and Assistance Advisory Council (AAAC)
· Develop a project plan aligned with REDT, including stakeholder engagement and feedback opportunities
· Seek appropriate BESE and federal approval
Vice-Chair Hills thanked the presenters and invited questions from Board members. In response to questions about timing, Mr. Curtin said the current accountability system can continue to run while these recommendations receive careful consideration from DESE, external stakeholders, and the Board; most likely any changes would be in place as of fall 2026. Acting Commissioner Johnston said he would provide updates to the Board as the process moves forward. Dr. Domaleski responded to questions about how the recommendations compare to current practice, the range of approaches in other states, and school climate. Mr. Curtin noted that while indicators such as student surveys and family input are not part of the accountability system, they are still important tools for school improvement.

Vice-Chair Hills thanked the presenters and thanked members of the Board for their participation.

On a motion duly made and seconded, it was: 
 
VOTED: 	that the Board of Elementary and Secondary Education adjourns the meeting at 6:13 p.m., subject to the call of the Chair. 
 
The vote, by roll call, was unanimous. 
   
Respectfully submitted, 
Russell D. Johnston
Acting Commissioner of Elementary and Secondary Education 
and Secretary to the Board 
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